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	Title:
	INTERIM FAMILY COST PARTICIPATION



	Purpose:
	To provide financial relief to Families during the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency (PHE)


Overview

Section 17a-248-13 and 14 of the regulations of Connecticut State Agencies requires that all families with eligible children receiving services from the Birth to Three System (except those whose children covered by Medicaid-HUSKY A and Husky B) be billed based on a sliding fee scale according to their financial resources.

Waiver of Family Cost Participation (FCP) Fees
Per Governor Lamont’s Executive Order 70 and Office of Early Childhood (OEC) Memo #14, Family Cost Participation fees beginning with those fees for services provided in March.  
The OEC, through its billing contractor Public Consulting Group (PCG), will stop sending monthly FCP invoices to families.  This will take effect with the invoices that would have been mailed in April for March services and will continue until further notice.  

To measure the impact of this action programs are still required to collect and enter all data related to FCP fees in the Birth to Three Data System. The data will not be transmitted to PCG and FCP invoices will not be generated.
Waiver of New Suspensions Related to Unpaid FCP Fees
Beginning with suspensions due to occur on April 1, 2020, the OEC has directed PCG to stop the process of suspended services due to unpaid fees.  Families who have already had services suspended will be able to receive the services on their IFSP once the balance due at the time of the notice of suspension is paid.  Families may complete a new Family Cost Participation Form (1-9) at any time.  Programs are reminded that while a family’s adjusted annual income is below $45,000 or while the child is insured by HUSKY, services cannot be suspended.   
